CASITAS CORONADO COMMUNITY SERVICE ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Date:


Wednesday, April 18, 2012

Location:

Casitas Coronado Clubhouse
Directors Present:
Sid Glandon - President, Clay Baron – Vice-President, Ron Glover - Treasurer, Sue O’Connor - Secretary, Dave Webster - Director, Michelle Ducorsky - Director, Stephanie Phillips Vogel - Director, Ruth Ellen Jacobson – Director, Paul Gerbino - Director
Directors Absent:
None
Others Present:
Roger Kinney and Veronica Salcedo of Associa Canyon Gate

Several Homeowners

_____________________________________________________________________________________________
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Sid Glandon at 7:00 pm Mountain Standard Time and quorum was verified.

Approval of Minutes:
The minutes from the March 21, 2012 board meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Dave Webster, seconded by Stephanie Phillips Vogel to approve the minutes as written.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Homeowner Forum:
Discussion was held by those present regarding barking dogs, advised to let Management know so that appropriate action can be taken.  Discussion was also held about the issues with irrigation.  It was noted that unfortunately it is going to take years until we can rebuild the entire system. The landscapers are working diligently to get these issues resolved.   
Landscape/Maintenance

Report:
Roger Kinney presented information provided by The Groundskeeper regarding the status of Casitas landscaping.  It was noted that a few timers were replaced that were not functioning properly.  In addition, the turf areas have been fertilized and starting to green up.  Some areas are still “patchy” which is caused because the community has 3 different types of turf that has been planted or over seeded, which is typical and should not cause for alarm; once night temperatures begin to become warmer it will come out of its dormancy.  
Management Report:
Financials – The March 2012 financial statement was reviewed by Roger Kinney.  As of March, 2012 there was $16,562.46 in the operating account and total assets of $191,644.74. March income was $45,702.80 with expenses of $39,459.05 for a monthly surplus of $6,243.75. Year to date income was $45,702.80 with expenses of $39,459.05 for a year to date surplus of $6,243.75.


Delinquency – An overview of the delinquent accounts was provided by Roger Kinney. As of April 13, 2012 – 50 owners owe a balance to the Association; twenty (20) are less than 30 days, three (3) are 31-60 days, one (1) was 61-90 days, two (2) were 91-120 days, and twenty – two (22) were 120+ days.  

It was noted that 6 accounts are in foreclosure and was recommended by management to get the attorney involved and anyone over 60 days late should receive demand letters.   
Committee Reports:
ARB – Cynthia Glover presented the ARB report.  One (1) request was received and approved for sanding/repainting a pergola Casitas stucco color.  Additionally, seven (7) special pruning requests were approved in April.  

In addition, Cynthia reminded homeowner’s that anything being altered needs to have an ARB request and approval prior to work starting.  



Security – Roger Kinney reported that the Ad Hoc Security Committee report was due to



him by May 1st.  The board is to review it on the next Board meeting held on May 16th.  

Covenant, Rules and Regulations – Dave Webster gave a brief overview on the CC&R’s and explained about what they are and how to understand them.  
Unfinished Business:
Sign approved committee charters – Sid Glandon reported that three (3) committee charters are now in place and charter needs to be signed; CC&R committee charter, ARB committee charter, and Security committee charter.  In addition, it was also mentioned that new volunteers are needed for three (3) new committees; Grounds, Community Facilities, and Strategic Planning.  Sign up sheet was provided for anyone interested in volunteering.  

Plans for Pool – Roger Kinney addressed the issues that the pool needs in order to get it operating.  In addition, the work that was done to the pool last year was not done properly and was neglected.  It was also mentioned that the pool be completed in stages to get it where it needs to be.  Pool quotes will be presented to the Board in the next meeting on May 16th.  
Backflow Assembly – Roger Kinney discussed the issue that the repairs to the Backflow were not completed due to two (2) check assembly’s need to be replaced.  No decision was made at the time since Management was in the process of obtaining another quote from another company.  It was noted that this repair will be paid from the Capital Reserve fund.
New Business:

Fine policy to be reviewed/discussed in next Board meeting on May 16th.
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned by unanimous consent at 8:33pm. 
Approved:

_______________________________________   Date: ___________________






Secretary
